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Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th November 2018 in Shireoaks Village Hall.
Present: 
Councillor P Blagg  (Chair)
Councillors G Robinson, B Ayton, S Fielding, G Corrie and R Hauxwell.
District Councillors Pressley and Brett
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were two members of the public present from Woodlands Country Park for the open forum.  Details of the scheme were passed on and explained to councillors.
5572 Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Councillor MacDonald.
5573 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Fielding declared an interest in planning and Councillor Pressley declared an interest in RDS. 
5574 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 9th October 2018
Councillor Hauxwell proposed the minutes be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Corrie.
5575 Matters arising 
a) Vacancies on Council – We can co-opt as an election was not requested, councillors agreed to keep the notice up in the noticeboard.
b) Station Car Park – A meeting is needed with Northern Rail and councillors will be invited.
c) Cricket ground – This is progressing, a meeting will be held on 21st November, Councillor Robinson is able to attend.
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – Concerns were raised that there is still a skip there, Councillor Fielding has requested it be removed.  The playground looks a mess, Councillor Corrie proposed the clerk contact Paul Herrod at Bovis and suggest a site meeting with some councillors, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and all agreed.
e) Defibrillator – Peter Stanley had suggested this be installed on the wall inside the covered way entrance.  Councillor Blagg proposed we suggest it be on the front on the kitchen wall facing backwards towards the door otherwise if in the entrance it will narrow the passageway.
f) Old Telephone Kiosk – the clerk was asked to enquire if the owner would rent it to us, sell it to us or have a problem with us cleaning it.
g) Church Clock – The repairer had repaired the clock however another part is needed so we are waiting for him to come back to us.
h) Poppy Appeal – Councillors reported that this looked good and agreed to take the poppies down next week, the poppies will be kept and put up again next year.  A request had been received from the WI to borrow the net at the end of November and this was agreed.
There was disappointment that the school had not done more like other schools in the area.
i) Plaque for Tub – This has been ordered.
j) RDS – This is still being monitored and a report will be sent to the clerk.
k)  Pruning of shrubs and Planting of Tubs -The tubs have been planted and it was reported that the one on the corner needs replacing, as discussed previously this will be looked at in spring.
l) Fireworks - This went well with no major problems.  Concerns were raised about parking which is an issue that has already been raised.
The clerk was asked to send a letter of thanks to the Outward Post 16 centre thanking them for volunteers.
m) Grass Cutting – A quote of £400 a month has been received from SWHL for next year, Councillor Ayton proposed this be accepted, seconded by Councillor Corrie and all agreed.
n) Village Hall – Councillors agreed to use Little Acorns whilst the village Hall is refurbished, this will be advertised in the noticeboard and Newsletter.
5576	New Business 
a) Shireoaks Village Sign/Stone Wall – Area near Village sign name – An email from Stancliffe had been circulated they are already working with VIAEM.

b) Request to place a small Traffic Mirror in the corner of the Village Garden adjacent Bethel Terrace – Councillor Robinson has received a request from a Bethel Terrace resident seeking permission to place a small traffic (blind spot) mirror in the corner of the Village Garden to assist with vehicles leaving Bethel Terrace. A fence has recently been erected in a resident's garden which now obstructs the clear vision of the cricket ground access road.  Councillors could see no objections and asked if residents had been asked, Councillor Robinson agreed to do this.

c) Spring Lane

Residents have again drawn attention to the safety of pedestrians walking along the narrow stretch of road adjacent the high stone wall. Vehicles travel fast resulting in pedestrians having to step on to the grassed verges which are usually overgrown and covered with overhanging brambles.
Councillors agreed to raise the matter with Highways and ask if they can arrange for the grassed verges to be regularly pruned as they are overgrown and dangerous.

d) Highway 

Councillor Robinson reported that the area near the new village name sign is developing into a grot spot, it is a general dumping area there is also a broken down stone wall, garden rubbish and litter. Litterbusters have to regularly tidy up the area it was agreed to ask Liz Prime to come and look at it with Councillor Robinson possibly also with the landowners.

It was reported that the District Council are currently reviewing recycling.

e) Woodlands Country Park - Councillors were given details of the ongoing development of the Country Park and the schemes that are planned along with the funding issues. The possibility of using Section106 and CIL money was discussed and councillors stressed that this would go out to everybody.

5577	Planning
a) New Applications
18/01332/HSE  Erect Single Storey Rear Extension and Two Storey Side/Rear Extension
21 Walnut Avenue Shireoaks Worksop – no objection
b) Decisions 
18/01383/NMA Wood End Farm non material amendment to PA 18/00648 RES change in house type plots 34-39- determined

5578 Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Pressley reported that he had sent details of the beat officers to the clerk to be circulated.  The rail partnership meeting had supported a number of improvements which have been implemented.
Councillor Fielding is meeting with a Highways Officer in the village on Monday to look at various places and interactive signs.
5579 Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 31.10.18
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£11,080.98

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,709.31

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	£17,683.03

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	B Legion
	
	
	110.00

	
	
	S MacDonald
	1760
	
	110.35

	
	
	St. Johns Ambulance
	1764
	
	110.40

	
	
	Tiger Hire
	
	
	220.32

	
	
	
	
	
	£551.07

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	Fireworks
	
	
	2351.79

	
	
	NCC
	
	
	250.00

	
	
	
	
	
	£2,601.79

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Village Hall
	1779
	
	£88.00

	
	D Gower
	1774
	
	£441.75

	
	HMRC
	
	1775
	
	£67.20

	
	M Welch
	1776
	
	£294.24

	
	SWHL
	
	1777
	
	£380.00

	
	Dale Nursery
	1778
	
	£89.00

	
	Tiger Hire
	1780
	
	£104.88

	
	
	
	
	
	£1,465.07

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£9,615.91

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,709.31

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	£16,217.96

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	£4,006.06

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£12,211.90

	
	
	
	
	
	


5580 	Correspondence
The clerk has circulated correspondence received including play area survey and notice of public path stopping in Rhodesia.
5581	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern

The clerk was asked to put the carnival on the next agenda.

Councillor Robinson reported on car tyres which had been dumped at the back of The Row Councillor Pressley said he would enquire if Litterbusters can remove.

The location of council meetings will be put in the Newsletter.

Thanks were given for the poppies which looked good and worked well, the beacon lighting was also good.

Councillor Blagg may look to make a couple of alterations to the beacon by slightly redesigning the basket so that the flames would be above it.

5582	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 11th December 2018
The meeting closed at 9.00p.m.

